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Following its cancellation last year for
reasons of which we are now only too
aware, we welcome you to the news of
the return of the Neighbourhood Watch
Quiz – whether as a member of a team
or as a spectator. This year, complete
with prizes and refreshments, it will be
held in the Village Hall at 7-30pm on
Friday, 15th October.

NW QUIZ
DAVID WOOD

We still need some volunteers for the
fayre from set-up to parking to the bar
and stalls, so if you can spare a couple
of hours (or even an hour) please email
ellerkerplayingfieldscommittee@outlook
.com. Tombola donations: please donate
anything that you think will make a
good prize by dropping it in the box
outside the Village Hall.

HELPERS NEEDED!
JO SINGLETON

mailto:ellerkerplayingfieldscommittee@outlook.com


The winner of the first South Cave & Ellerker 10K
probably didn't see much of the course as
he did the full 6.2 miles in 32 minutes (5-minute
miles!). But those taking a slightly slower
approach to the morning had time to admire
their surroundings and they let us know
afterwards how much they enjoyed their run
through the rural delights of Norfolk Bank Lane,
across the field (thank you Mr Nicholls!) and
around the beautiful village of Ellerker.
More than the great route, however, they wrote
to us about the wonderful encouragement
they received along the way and how good it
was to be applauded and cheered by people as
they ran through your village. Even our marshals
had fun, as one described standing at her
point by the side of the road and being
approached by a lady asking if she would like a
cup of tea.

Another one said she had had a lovely chat with
a certain Mr Wood, as he stopped on his
stroll round the village. Meanwhile Mrs Wood was
cheering the runners in at the finish of the
race and helping to give out prizes. So from
everyone at Kingston Upon Hull Athletic Club,
and from all the runners, a huge thank you to
Ellerker and its friendly residents. A great day
was had by all, we hope that we didn’t cause
anyone problems and that you will welcome us
back on 31st July next year.

 

CLAIRE WOOD

SOUTH CAVE 10K
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The Parish Council returned to the Ellerker
Village Hall on Thursday 8th July after 16
months of remote meetings. The next
meeting will take place in the Ellerker Village
Hall on Thursday 2nd September 2021 at
7.30pm. Minutes of all meetings are available
to view on the Ellerker Parish website.  

Minutes | Ellerker Parish

The Parish Council is currently recruiting for
a Parish Councillor. If any resident is
interested in applying or would like further
information, please contact Claire Wood or
Alan Barker.

Ellerker Parish Council – Vacancy for a
Councillor | Ellerker Parish

The Parish Council, in conjunction with the
planners of the East Riding of Yorkshire, are
continuing to work to review the Ellerker
conservation area status which was last
reviewed in 1986 to give it greater
effectiveness in the planning process. This in
turn will allow the data produced to be used,
together with specific design codes to
produce a draft Neighbourhood Plan not just
for the Village, but for the whole of the Parish.
Residents are encouraged to complete the
survey available via the ERYC website with a
closing date of 17th August 2021.

The Allotment Working Group are pleased to
confirm that the wildflower meadow continues
to progress well for part of the Stone Pits Field
Allotment Gardens. The annual cut will be
completed in late August / early September.
Fruit will also be available for residents to pick
shortly. There are currently 5 active tenants.
Please contact the Clerk via the contact form
on the website if you are interested in
becoming an allotment tenant at the Stone
Pits Field Allotment Gardens.  

The Ellerker Parish website allows local
businesses to promote their business and
sponsor the website at a cost of £10 per year.
The new sponsorship year starts on 1st
October 2021. The Parish Council would like to
thank the existing sponsors for their support
during the past 12 months, invite renewal of
existing sponsorship and offer the opportunity
for further businesses to become a sponsor.

ALLOTMENTS SPONSOR OUR WEBSITE

St Anne’s Church is now opened regularly each
day and our services have returned to normal.
However, we do continue to wear face masks
inside the building, especially when singing.
Morning Services every Sunday at 9.30
Midday Prayers every Thursday at 12.00 pm.
Celtic Communion every 3rd Thursday of each
month 7.00 pm. (September 16th).

Our Harvest Festival Weekend will be as
follows:
Friday October 1st Harvest Songs of Praise
7.00.
Sunday October 3rd Harvest Morning Service
9.30.
Remembrance Day
Sunday November 14th Open Air
Remembrance Service. (Time to be arranged).
Christmas services and Carol Singing to be
announced later.

ST ANNE'S CHURCH
DIANA BUSHBY

PARISH COUNCIL
ALAN BARKER

COUNCIL VACANCY

VILLAGE SURVEY

The Millennium Bench outside the Village Hall
is to be removed and replaced with “Chatty”
bench following a successful grant application
to ERYC.

The Ellerker Community Groups will be
working together over the coming weeks to
agree the plans for the celebration of
Christmas in Ellerker. A further update will be
provided as soon as possible. 

The Queen Elizabeth Platinum Jubilee
Celebration is scheduled to take place from
Thursday, 2nd June 2022 to Sunday, 5th June
2022. The Ellerker Community groups have
agreed that a village occasion should be
planned for Sat 4th June 22. Further
information will be available re planning
following the September meeting of the Parish
Council.

The Great British Spring Clean / Annual Litter
Pick will now take place in March 2022. 

The Ellerker Street lights have been painted
and renovated.  
 
Residents are advised that they cannot be
prevented from putting signs on the ERYC
maintained verge but that individual residents
will be culpable for any injuries or accidents.  

PARISH NEWS

https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/minutes/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/ellerker-parish-council-vacancy-for-a-councillor-2/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/ellerker-conservation-area-consultation-feedback/
http://www.ellerkerparish.uk/contact/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/contact/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/contact/http:/www.ellerkerparish.uk/sponsors/
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We’re almost ready for this year’s annual
Ellerker Summer Fayre & Beerfest which is a
joint event between Ellerker Playing Fields and
the Village Hall. As we couldn’t fundraise last
year, our funds are very low so we are really
hoping for (and need!) a successful event.
Please tell all your friends and family to join us
for a day and evening of fun! Thank you to all
those that have sponsored a beer barrel, this
gives us a really good start in our fundraising
and it is very much appreciated. Unfortunately
the Ordinary Men had to cancel (beyond their
control and we wish them well). The good news
is that we have managed to secure another
band – Abbey Road. We can’t thank them
enough for stepping in and we’re sure we’ll all
have a great night. Follow us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre. The
Black Horse Restaurant is serving lots of
delicious food throughout the day and evening
so this is really a true village event - please
look for their ordering stall and place your
order!

One of the things that was highlighted on our
play equipment annual inspection was the lack
of signage for the Playing Fields. During the
pandemic, it become very apparent that
visitors to the Playing Fields were unaware that
these were not managed by the ERYC. We now
have 3 new signs across both Playing Fields
and in addition, the faded ‘no dogs’ signs have
been replaced. As the Playing Fields are in trust
to the village, we encourage everyone to
contribute to the upkeep, e.g. politely
highlighting the no dog signs to anyone with a
dog on the Playing Fields.

ELLERKER SUMMER
FAYRE & BEERFEST
JO SINGLETON

We have a wonderful assortment of mature
trees on the Playing Fields which contribute to
our conservation status. It is the responsibility
of the Playing Fields Committee to ensure that
the landscape (including trees) is maintained
for the safety of those using the Playing Fields.
An independent tree inspection took place last
year which will be carried out again in 3 years.
Most recently we had to make the decision to
fell some trees that were close to residential
properties/ village hall which was a great job
done by The Tree Fellas (Hull). There are a few
smaller ones that have since died which we
need to remove. Of course, we want to ensure
that we have new trees for future generations
therefore if anyone would like to ‘sponsor’ or
‘donate’ a tree, please email
ellerkerplayingfieldscommittee@outlook.com.
Thank you to those that have contacted us to
donate a tree already, these will be planted in
October.  

NEW SIGNS

TREE WORKS

We have a list of helpers that we email
whenever we need help in looking after the
Playing Fields – this could be anything from
beck clearing to a repair to posting flyers. If
you’d like to be on this list, please email
ellerkerplayingfieldscommittee@outlook.com
and we’ll add your name. Also, if you’d like to
be removed from the list please also let us
know.

VOLUNTEER
WITH US

http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
http://www.facebook.com/EllerkerVillageFayre
mailto:ellerkerplayingfieldscommittee@outlook.com
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The schedule of works agreed with the ERYC
Parish & Area Liaison Taskforce &
Environmental Enforcement team on 27th April
2021 continues to be undertaken in the village.
Work to address residents’ concerns with
regards to Speeding, Parking, Flooding and
Verge maintenance continues along with
various projects to improve the ambience of
the village in the short and medium term. 

Ellerker Parish Councillors and the Clerk
continue to attend training events hosted by
the East Riding and North Lincs Local Council
Association (ERNLLCA) and ERYC to enhance
the knowledge and expertise of the Parish
Council team.

Riparian Owners of the Ellerker Beck are
reminded of their responsibility to maintain
their section of the Beck including the
clearance of excess vegetation in the Beck.
Riparian Owners are advised that ERYC can
compel owners to complete the work (or be
required to pay for any work completed by
ERYC).
The Parish Council are continuing to engage
with the West Wolds Slow the Flow group
(WWSTF). WWSTF are considering holding
public meetings to publicise the work of the
group and will have a stand at the Summer
Fayre.
ERYC Highways have ongoing projects
planned in the village. 
Ongoing concerns with regards to Water
and Waste Management in Ellerker have
been reported to the Yorkshire Water
Senior Management Team throughout 2021
in response to water flowing out of the
manhole covers on Main Street and Ings
Lane (and into the road side ditches),
discharge of final treated effluent at Norfolk
Bank and concerns of residents with
regards to the impact of the sewage pipe
under the Church Lane bridge which
continues to cause an obstruction and may
contribute to flooding of the village.
Representatives from Yorkshire Water have
confirmed they will be attending the
September Parish Council meeting
All complainants advised that they must
also contact Yorkshire Water directly in
addition to the Parish Council for the
complaint to be correctly logged.

Following the November 2019 flooding and the
ongoing high levels of rainfall, the Parish
Council continue to seek to engage with
representatives of the key authorities to
reduce the risks posed by the rainfall and
sewage. 

If you need to report a problem, do so with
Yorkshire Water - Report a problemFLOODING UPDATE

ALAN BARKER

The following articles and key information have
been posted on the Ellerker Parish website
over the past 3 months: -

 
COVID-19 Local Support Grant | Ellerker
Parish
 
Ellerker & Hilldales Neighbourhood Watch
Quiz | Ellerker Parish
 
ERYC Bin Collection Dates after 16th August |
Ellerker Parish
 
June | 2021 | Ellerker Parish
 
May | 2021 | Ellerker Parish
 
 

WEBSITE
UPDATES

VILLAGE HALL
MIKE PARKER

The village hall is back in use for the village fayre
this weekend and is back available for bookings
from the 6th September.
So far demand for bookings is high, so if you have
an event or class in mind you'd like to book for,
please book well in advance.

TRICIA DAVIES
IVOR DAVIES

Tricia Davies wishes to thank everyone for their
kind thoughts, good wishes and prayers at this
difficult time

https://www.yorkshirewater.com/your-water/report-a-problem/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/covid-19-local-support-grant/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/ellerker-hilldales-neighbourhood-watch-quiz/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/eryc-bin-collection-dates-after-16th-august/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/2021/06/
https://www.ellerkerparish.uk/2021/05/
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17/03919/PLF and 20/30354/CONDET Sunnydene Park Stonepit Road South Cave
20/00373/BRCON3 Submission of details required by Condition 10 (external lighting) of
planning permission 17/03919/PLF (Mr Robert Beal - Plan B Planning & Design Association).
Objected – 13.11.20 ERYC – Pending Consideration

20/02996/STOUTE OUTLINE - Erection of 289 residential (C3) apartments and associated
infrastructure (Access to be considered) Haven Mills Business Park (Westpark Living)
Objected – 01.01.21 ERYC – Pending Consideration  

21/00384/PLF Erection of a dwelling and associated infrastructure following demolition of
existing agricultural buildings and re-positioning, re-building of existing boundary brick wall
(White House Farm) Brantingham Estate Objected – 05.03.21 ERYC – Withdrawn 27.07.21

20/02996/STOUTE OUTLINE - Erection of 246 residential (C3) apartments and associated
infrastructure (Access to be considered) | Site Of Haven Mills Business Park Station Road
Brough East Riding Of Yorkshire Objected – 31.03.21 ERYC – pending.

21/01348/PLF Construction of a vehicular access | Humber Growers Limited Beckside
Nurseries (Coletta & Tyson Holdings Ltd). EPC Approved 20.05.21 ERYC 23.07.21.

21/01841/TCA Fell 1 no. Cherry tree (T1) due rot running through the main stem Amen Cottage
(Cassanel) EPC Approved 21.05.21 ERYC 17.06.21

21/01449/VAR Variation of condition 6 (operational hours) of planning permission
18/01984/PLF - Change of use of agricultural land to form an additional dog walking field with
associated access, parking and boundary fences Hunsdale Fields (Scott) EPC Approved
04.06.21 ERYC 14.07.21

21/01403/PLF Change of use of paddock to domestic garden, erection of a timber-framed
stables building and alterations to existing vehicle access (part-retrospective application)
Wold View (Kay) EPC Partial Objection 07.06.21 ERYC Approved 30.07.21

21/02598/TCA Fell 1 no. Conifer (T1); fell no. 1 Holly (T2); fell no. 1 Cherry (T3); crown lift 1no.
Holm Oak (T4); crown reduction 1 no. Willow (T5) due to encroaching into garden by approx.
1.5m Appleton House (Hall) EPC Approved 25.07.21 ERYC 06.08.21

20/03484/PLF Erection of a dwelling and associated infrastructure (AMENDED DESCRIPTION
AND PLANS) Land South West Of Manor Farm House (Andrew) EPC Object 25.07.21

20/30354/CONDET Submission of details required by Condition 10 (external lighting) of
planning permission 17/03919/PLF Sunnydene Park. EPC Approved 31.07.21

21/00383/PLF Alterations and extensions to incorporate raising the roof height to create
additional living accommodation, erection of a single storey extension to the rear, alterations
to windows and openings, conversion and alterations to existing barn to additional living
accommodation, erection of a detached garage following demolition of existing outbuilding,
re-positioning of boundary wall and access to front (AMENDED PLANS) White House Farm
(Brantingham Estate) EPC Approved 09.08.21

21/02528/PLF Erection of a dwelling with detached garage. Land South West of Mount Airey
House (Record) – EPC Pending
 

Information with regards to planning applications submitted to the Parish Council for comment
can be found on the ERYC planning portal or in the Parish Council meetings minutes. The
following applications have been reviewed and commented on by the Parish Council: -

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS


